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SAVE T
HE  

DATE 

Community Appreciation  

Dinner  
5:00-8:00 pm, Metro District Building  

Catered by Incline Bar & Grill  

Thursday  

August 30, 2018  

Saturday  

September 1, 2018  

Summit Fire & EMS Pancake Breakfast  
7:00-8:30 am, Jackôs (Center Village)  

Adults $10 Children $5 
Proceeds benefit the Summit Fire  & Emergency Medical Services Authority 

http://www.coppermtnmetro.org/cmcmdnewsnewsletter.html


 
 
 
To: All Community Members, Property Owners, and District Partners 
 
Since I came on board as the District Manager for the Copper Mountain Consolidated 
Metropolitan District more than two years ago, there has been a flurry of activity around the Re-
sort and the District. Our Board of Directors and the entire District Staff have been instrumental in 
keeping the District running and operational since my arrival. Weôve had a few big projects keep-
ing us busy, and Iôm excited to share some of our developments.  
  
When I started in 2016, we had to replace one of our wells that was being impacted by surface 
water and were mid-stream in drilling its replacement. We also needed to expand one of our two 
well houses to accommodate the controls for the new well and to allow for further expansion in 
upcoming years. After what seemed like an insurmountable number of setbacks, Iôm pleased to 
say that weôre finally connected and up and pumping! 
  
We also recently formed the Summit Fire and Emergency Medical Services Authority (SFE) with 
Lake Dillon Fire Rescue and the Copper Mountain Fire Department. The formation of SFE, with 
Chief Jeff Berino at the helm, now provides the community with more resources and better re-
sponse capabilities. In the long run, we also hope it will help reduce overhead costs by reducing 
redundancy in areas where we can economize in organizational structures. 
  
With these accomplishments to build on, we wonôt be slowing down anytime soon. There is a lot 
of infrastructure that weôll be repairing and upgrading over the next couple of years to ensure 
quality service to the community and our guests. And, weôre always looking for ways to streamline 
processes to improve systems. 
  
Please know that my office door is always open. Contact me anytime using the information pro-
vided below. I hope to see you at the Community Dinner on Thursday, August 30, from 5-8 at the 
fire station. 
 
Thank you in for your patience and understanding in the length of time that the projects took. I 
look forward to the future success of this community and the Copper Mountain Consolidated Met-
ropolitan District. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bryan ñWebò Webinger 
Copper Mountain Consolidated Metropolitan District 
(970) 968-2537 x 204  
bwebinger@cmcmdi.com 

Letter from District Manager Bryan óWebò Webinger 

Page 2 CMCMD News - Summer 2018 

mailto:bwebinger@cmcmdi.com


 
Clerk-Treasurer 
Missy Stabile 
(970) 968-2537 x 201 
clerk-treasurer@cmcmdi.com 
 
Cable & Fiber Technician 
Eric Hookanson 
(970) 968-2537 x 202 
ehookanson@cmcmdi.com 
 
Public Works Director 
Rob Martin 
(970) 968-2537 x 206 
rmartin@cmcmdi.com 
 
District Manager 
Bryan ñWebò Webinger 
(970) 968-2537 x 204  
bwebinger@cmcmdi.com 

Your District Team 
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DISTRICT BOARD 
 
 Board President    Board Vice President  Board Secretary 
 Thomas J. Malmgren  Ben Broughton    David Steele 
 
    Board Treasurer    Board Director 
    Stan Sprinkle     Jim Reis  

 
Chief Plant Operator 
Ed Pankevicius 
(970) 968-2390 
epankevicius@cmcmdi.com 
 
Operator II 
Allison Fulton 
(970) 968-2390 
afulton@cmcmdi.com 
 
Maintenance Technician 
Dave Smith 
(970) 968-2390 
dsmith@cmcmdi.com 
 
Operator-in-Training 
Chelsey Lange 
(970) 968-2390 
clange@cmcmdi.com 
 
Operator-in-Training 
Robby Saunders 
(970) 968-2390 
rsaunders@cmcmdi.com 
 
 

DISTRICT STAFF 
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The District respectfully recognizes Director Karl Anuta who  faithfully served as a CMCMD Board 
Member since 2002. His 16 years of service have been invaluable and his legal expertise instrumen-
tal in sustaining and maintaining District operations and interests. Though Karl decided not to run for 
another term, he will still be active in the communityðif you see him around, please thank him for all 
of his years of service. 

Welcome Chelsey Lange and Robby Saunders 
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The District welcomes Chelsey Lange and Robby Saunders to the District team. Both were recently 
hired to fill Operator-in-Training positions within the Water and Sanitation Department. Chelsey 
comes to us from the engineering consulting world and Robby from Denver Water. 

Farewell Scott Massa 

Scott Massa, former Water and Sanitation Department Operator-in-Training. Scott was a hard 
worker and great part of the team. We wish Scott and Kara all of the best in their future endeavors 
and thank both of them for all they have done for the community. 

Departing Board Member Karl Anuta 

New Board Members Jim Reis and Stan Sprinkle 

The District welcomes long-time community members Jim Reis and Stan Sprinkle to the CMCMD 
Board of Directors. The District is excited to work with Stan and Jim who bring a wealth of business 
and accounting acumen to the Board. Both have been active participants at District board meetings 
and functions over the years. 

Farewell Dave Arnesen 

After more than 20 years of service to the District, Dave Arnesen retired in July. Dave has been in-
strumental in system upgrades over the years and the advancement of our infrastructure. 
His wealth of knowledge will be missed. The District extends many thanks for all of his work over the 
past 20 years and wishes him the best. 

Congratulations to Corey Williams who has accepted a Public Works position in Wisconsin. Corey 
was with the District for four years and achieved a number of certifications during his time here. We 
wish him and his wife the best as they settle into their new lives.  

Farewell Corey Williams 

Welcome Eric Hookanson 

The District welcomes Eric Hookanson as the new Cable and Fiber Technician. Eric comes to us 

from ResortInternet. He was a key player in the installation of the Districtôs recently installed fiber in-

frastructure and we are excited to have him aboard. 



Fire Authority 
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Copper Mountain Fire is part of a new entity that combined two county Fire and Emergency Medical 
Service Departments to form Summit Fire and Emergency Medical Services (SFE). Since the begin-
ning of the year, SFE now serves Keystone, Frisco, Silverthorne, Dillon, Heeney, Green Mountain 
Reservoir, Copper Mountain, Montezuma and everything in between under one banner. 
 
How does this effect the community? It doesnôt change anything in terms of regular operations or tax 
requirements. But, we have a larger fire department that serves our community with more capability 
than it did before.  
 
You may see a number of new faces within the fire department and different vehicles operating in 
the community. As time passes, you will start to see new logos on uniforms and vehicles as the tran-
sition occurs. 
 
More information will become available on the SFE website as it is developed.  www.SummitFire.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As a reminder to all, if you are having an emergency, please call 911! That way 

the closest available responders will be dispatched.  
 

Community Risk Division (formerly known as Fire Prevention) 
permitting is now conducted at Station #2 in Frisco. 

 
 

Congratulations Allison Fulton 

The District congratulates Allison Fulton in her promotion to Operator II in the Water and Sanitation 

Department. Allison has been working hard over the past couple years completing rigorous testing 

and training to move into the position. 

http://www.SummitFire.org


 

If you are experiencing trouble with your cable or internet please contact:    
 

ResortInternet Customer Service  
 

support@resortinternet.com  

 

 1-800-644-6907 or 1-877-208-4141 
 
Before you call, check all of your cable connectors and connections. Sometimes cables can work 
themselves loose and cause problems. 
 
Make sure all devices are powered on. Restart your modem. Sometimes the modem needs to clear 
its buffer and restart. 
 
Also, ensure you are using quality cables. Cheap cables can cause interference and issues with the 
quality of your picture and signal strength. 

  Voluntary Water Restrictions 
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Copper Mountain CATV & Internet Information 

Pease keep in mind that you must call the Utility Notification Center of Colo-
rado at 8-1-1 for utility line locates before any digging projects.  In addition, 
please be cognizant of utility pedestals located in granted easements.  Utility 
workers need access to these pedestals in the event of service problems.  
Please donôt landscape too closely to these housings or impede our ability to 
open them.   
 

Digging can disrupt service to an entire neighborhood, harm you and those around you and poten-
tially result in fines and repair costs.  Calling 8-1-1 before every digging job gets your underground 
utilities marked for free and helps prevent undesired consequences.    
 

Know whatôs below!  Call the Utility Notification Center of Colorado (UNCC) at 8-1-1 for utility 

lo line locates.  Itôs free and itôs the law!       

 

 

Call 8-1-1 Before You Dig! 

http://colorado811.org/
http://colorado811.org/


Water System Update from Public Works Director 
Robert Martin 

Page 7 CMCMD News - Summer 2018 

Water Efficiency Plan 

In 2017, High Country Conservation Center and five water providers in Summit County (CMCMD, 

Town of Breckenridge, Town of Dillon, Town of Frisco, and Town of Silverthorne) partnered for the 

development of water efficiency plans. A diverse stakeholder group developed a vision statement 

to guide efforts in the Blue River Watershed towards regional water efficiency: 

Our vision is for water providers to continue supplying reliable, high quality water to the residents 

and visitors of Summit County while also: 

Protecting the natural environment upon which our economy and prosperity are based. 

Ensuring the sustainability of our mountain lifestyle for current and future generations. 

Fostering a culture of environmental and social responsibility through education and actions.   

Inspiring collaboration and responsible stewardship of water resources across the State of 

Colorado. 

The CMCMD Water Efficiency Plan can be viewed on the District website or by clicking below: 

2017 saw a lot of changes for the Districtôs water supply system. At the beginning of 

2016, the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) reclassified 

two of our groundwater wells as being directly influenced by West 10-Mile Creek. What that meant 

for all of us here at Copper is that we would need a new water plant to provide a higher level of treat-

ment or that we would need to find alternative groundwater sources (i.e. drill new wells).  

After weighing the potential costs and risks of both options, the District decided to drill a new well 

further away from the creek and deeper than the existing wells. We were successful in that effort 

and the new well is capable of replacing much of the water that was lost as a result of the CDPHE 

action.   

Incorporation of the new well into the Districtôs distribution system required installation of approxi-

mately 800 feet of large diameter piping and expansion of our well house at the southeast corner of 

the Wheeler Lots. As many readers are already well aware, there was a significant amount of con-

struction activity in the East Village in 2017 that was necessary to get this work done. Wheeler Cir 

was closed for several months as a result, and access to residential and commercial properties in 

the area was affected.  

The District realizes that the 2017 construction was an inconvenience to many of our customers and 

we greatly appreciate your patience and tolerance over the course of the project. We are pleased to 

be able to report that the new well is operational and will be capable of producing high quality drink-

ing water to the Copper community for years to come.   

Water Efficiency Plan 

http://www.coppermtnmetro.org/images/CMCMD_WEP_-_Final.pdf


The average person in the United States uses approximately 100 gallons of water per day. To put 

that into perspective, imagine having to fill 100, 1-gallon milk bottles just to get you through an av-

erage day! With that in mind, it is important to be cognizant of how water is being used and to iden-

tify household or commercial facility leaks that may be raising your water bill and draining your wal-

let. According to the EPA WaterSense website, ñThe average householdôs leaks can account for 

more than 10,000 gallons of water wasted every year and 10 percent of homes have leaks that 

waste 90 gallons or more per day.ò Here are some statistics and tips for identifying and stopping 

leaks. 

Toilets ï The average leaky toilet can waste as much as 200 gallons per day. Worn out flap-

pers can allow leakage that is difficult to see. You can identify toilet leaks by placing one or 

two drops of food coloring in the tank. If any color shows up in the bowl after 10 minutes, 

you have a leak. 

Faucets ï A leaky faucet that drips at a rate of one drip per second can waste more than 3,000 

gallons of water per year. Thatôs roughly 180 showers!  

Showerheads ï A showerhead leaking at 10 drips per minute wastes more than 500 gallons 

per year. Thatôs the amount of water it takes to run the dishwasher 60 times!  

Irrigation Leaks ï Irrigation system leaks are often the worst offenders and can result in the 

loss of tens or hundreds of thousands of gallons per year. These systems should be in-

spected every spring by an irrigation professional to ensure that the lines and valves were 

not damaged by freezing over the winter months.  

Outdoor Hose Connections ï If your hose drips when in use, replace the rubber gasket in the 

hose fitting that threads to the outdoor spigot or hose bibb.  

Water Audits ï CMCMD is partnering with High Country Conservation Center and a group 

called Resource Central out of Boulder to conduct water system audits in Summit County. 

Resource Central has a grant from the Gates Family Foundation to conduct free water au-

dits for up to 100 households, commercial spaces, HOAs, or government buildings. Please 

contact the CMCMD Public Works Director, Rob Martin at rmartin@cmcmdi.com for more 

information.  

Other Useful Water Links 

High Country Conservation Center: http://www.highcountryconservation.org/water-

conservation/ 

Colorado WaterWise: http://coloradowaterwise.org/ 

Colorado Water Conservation Board: http://cwcb.state.co.us/Pages/CWCBHome.aspx 

The Rocky Mountain Climate Organization: http://www.rockymountainclimate.org/ 

Many water leaks are simple to repair and local hardware stores can help guide you through the 

process. For more involved repairs, there are many qualified, licensed plumbers in Summit County 

that can help. If you decide to go it alone and repair leaks yourself, remember to locate and turn off 

the water supply to your household or commercial space.    

Fluid Thoughts by Robert Martin 
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High Country Conservation Center  
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